
Thursday 15th Grade 3/4 Exursion -
Scienceworks

Wednesday 21st
National Simultaneous
Storytime - 12pm

Friday 23rd Grade 5/6 Interschool
Sport

Wednesday 28th
Division Cross Country
(Select Students)

Friday 30th Grade 1/2 Excursion -
Aquarium

Tuesday 3rd Professional Practice Day -
NO STUDENTS

Friday 6th Grade 5/6 Interschool
Sport

Monday 9th
Kings Birthday 
PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
- NO STUDENTS

Tuesday 10th School Council - 
Finance Meeting

Tuesday 17th School Council Meeting
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Curriculum Contributions 

Thank you to all the families who have paid
the 2025 Curriculum Contributions. Your
support is greatly appreciated. Curriculum
Contributions provide payment for your
child’s stationary items, Science,
Technology, Engineering, Art, and Maths
resources, (including many digital
subscriptions), photocopying and learning
materials, and contributes to the provision
of IT devices. Without these contributions,
we may not be able to continue to provide
the resources that benefit your child’s
education. If you have not yet contributed,
you are still able to do so through
Compass (Course Confirmations and
Payments) or cash. If you have any
questions, please do not hesitate to
contact our front office or school email.

Reminder: Professional Practice Day-
Student Free (OSHC options available)

Camp Australia currently has bookings
‘open’ for a full day of care during our
upcoming Student Free Day on Tuesday 3
June. Any parents who are intending to use
this service are urged to BOOK NOW to
avoid the program being cancelled.
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School Savings Bonus

The Victorian Government has delivered the School Saving Bonus (SSB), a one-
off support of $400 for eligible government school students. The SSB can be
used for uniforms and school activities at any time via the school office. The
credit will remain on your family statement until all funds have been used to
purchase uniform or pay for school excursions/camps. 

We request all families go onto the SSB online system and allocate their
students funds to school activities. Please follow the Step by Step guide
attached at the end of this newsletter.

If you have any questions please contact our administration team for any SSB
related questions.

CSEF

All families that hold a valid health care card can apply for the CSEF. 

Camps/Sports/Excursion/Funds can be used towards any camp or excursion. It
cannot be used for curriculum contributions. If the card was valid on either the
first day of term 1 or term 2, each child listed on the card is eligible to receive
$154 for the year. Applications are due by the end of term 2. Those who have
already applied, your funds should have already been received by our school.

Please don’t hesitate to email the school or come to our main office if you have
any questions regarding the above. I have attached a CSEF application form for
families that hold a valid health care card and also the parent information
guide for SSB.

Parent and Community Club (PACC)

A very big thank you to Shaun and all of the supporters and helpers in our PACC
co-ordinating, planning and facilitating the Mother’s Day Stall last Thursday. We
are very grateful for all the work the PACC has put in towards making the Stall a
big success and giving the children an opportunity to buy a gift for their mums.
Thanks also to all the other wonderful parent helpers on the day or at set up on
Wednesday.

The next major event for the PACC will be the Whole School Disco on the 27
June. More details to come…
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Education Support Staff Appreciation Day

Our staff celebrated Education Support Day on Tuesday 13  May. We encourage
the CPS community to join in and acknowledge the wonderful work our ES staff
do in the classroom and administration. Thank you so much to Jan, Rachael,
Ria, Joanna, Libby, Les, Michelle, Hema, Carol, Ann, Surabhi, Gab, Lynn and
Shannen for keeping our school running and by supporting our students to
learn, our teachers to teach and engaging our community in our influencing
school. Your efforts are very much appreciated!
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Education Support staff have a range of roles and responsibilities across the
school that should be acknowledged and appreciated.
These include:
-Daily classroom and targeted supports in the classroom for individuals and
groups of students
-Managing lost property, donated foods, sickbay
-Maintaining the running of the office and managing all school business
transactions
-Supporting families with state school relief
-Training and overseeing anaphylaxis needs for students & staff
-Facilities and grounds maintenance
-Resource Smart Schools program facilitation and garden club supports
-Supporting and running community events, such as the Bookfair, and so much
more! 

We literally could not run the school without them! Please be sure to say a big
‘Thank you’ to our ES staff this week, for all that they do for our students and our
school.
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Open Night

Thank you to the many families that visited our school for the annual Education
Week Open Night. The feel for the evening was very relaxed. Families were very
appreciative of the teaching and learning that was on display throughout every
classroom.

The smell of freshly cooked sausages and many STEM activities provided some
of the highlights of the evening. Winners of the Passport will be announced at
the end of term assembly.
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Kiss and Go Parking

We have ‘Kiss and Go’ signage installed out the front of the school on
Crawford Road and Eulinga Road. To assist with traffic management, it is
obvious to any person using the 2-minute zone at the front of the school
that it is not a place to sit and wait or leave a vehicle to go pick up
children from within the school.
 
The process is not considered new and will be strictly monitored by
Kingston Council bylaws officers. We have had a number of parents fined
in recent times. For those struggling to get a car park on Crawford or
Eulinga Road, may I recommend parking on Elder Street and walking
across the oval with your child/ren.

See you around the school,
Robbie Mallett

Kiss and Go Zone Process

1. Stay in sequence
Drop off or pick up your child close to the top
of the zone, as far forward as possible. This
allows vehicles following you to enter the
zone in an orderly manner.
 
2. Curbside Entry and Exit
ALL children must enter and exit a vehicle
from the curbside under no circumstances
should this be from the driver’s side!
 
3. Driver duty of care
Observe traffic when entering or leaving the
zone. Use your indicator to advise when
moving into or out of the zone.
 
4. Strictly No U-turns
Do not do U-turn in busy school zones. They
are dangerous and put children at risk.



STUDENTS OF THE WEEK
Prep B

Rocco
Harry S

For always being kind and including his friends!
For trying new things that he found challenging!

Prep W Abhimanyu
For always engaging in learning tasks and trying his best!
For listening attentively and following instructions in the classroom.

Prep Y
Evie
Rael

For excellent work in Phonics this week!
For excellent focus and concentration in class.

1/2 M
Serah
Arjun

For achieving your personal best in phonics activities and making great progress!

1/2 P Revon For pursuing his best with his Independent Writing

3/4 A
Patrick

Charlie

For striving to be your personal best by working hard to apply yourself in reading lessons.
Well done!
Working hard in class and making positive choices.

3/4 D
Abir
Arizona

For challenging his thinking in maths and always trying his best. Well done!
For using neat handwriting in her pieces of work. Well done!

3/4 E Aiden  For his growth mindset when starting at a new school!

3/4 P
Thenuja

Phenix

For the hard work and persistence you showed when creating excellent sentences during
writing this week.
For always trying your best, staying focused, and never giving up, even when things get
tricky. 

5/6 D

Myles

Natasha

Zoey

Vedanshi

For focusing and working hard in maths to develop his understanding of operations.

For being an incredibly nice friend by offering support and checking in on new students to
make them feel included.

For being an incredibly nice friend by offering support and checking in on new students to
make them feel included.

For planning an interesting and detailed end to her narrative story.

5/6 K
Mirabelle
Myria

For your hard work and focus in class!
For excellent participation - you’re always willing to have a go and contribute to class.

5/6 N
Kunwar
Amy

For concentrating on his writing and planning a creative ending for his narrative.
For showing perseverance and challenging herself in mathematics 













 

mailto:jacormond2@hotmail.com



